

Our Ref:

C656

Headquarters

Rose Court, 2 Southwark Bridge

London, SE1 9HS

DX 154263 Southwark 12

Telephone: Facsimile: Switchboard: 020 3357 0899 020 3357 0902 020 3357 0000

Mr Martin Glasgow 3 Tansley Court Highfield Lane Newbold CHESTERFIELD, S41 7AW

Dear Mr Glasgow,

I write further to your telephone conversation with me on 20 December 2011, regarding the escalation of your complaint to this office in accordance with the third stage of the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) complaints procedure. Please accept my apology for this late response, which is due to further enquiries being made into your case. I enclose a copy of our Feedback and Complaints leaflet for your information.

As you know, your complaint against the CPS was suspended pending your application to have the decision to prosecute you judicially reviewed. On 24 February 2011, your judicial review application was refused.

As your application was refused you remain a convicted defendant, and in these circumstances your complaint will not be considered as part of our formal complaint procedure and cannot be escalated to this office. However, your concerns have been addressed as feedback, and on 9 September 2011 Mr Brian Gunn, the former Deputy Chief Crown Prosecutor for CPS East Midlands, wrote to you and addressed these concerns, in accordance with our feedback procedure. I regret that there is nothing further that the CPS can add to this reply.

I must advise that further correspondence from you on this issue will be filed without response. I realise that you may not be happy with this response, but it is important that I explain that we will not continue to answer letters, once we feel that we can no longer assist.

Yours sincerely,

Joanne Bailey

Parliamentary and Complaints Unit

31 January 2012